## **MEETING MINUTES**

## PRINCE'S LAKES TOWN COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING 2023 BUDGET

## PRINCE'S LAKES TOWN HALL, 14 E LAKEVIEW DR, NINEVEH, IN 46164 September 19, 2022

COUNCILORS PRESENT:

COUNCIL PRESIDENT GREG NELSON

VICE PRESIDENT MIKE GALLAMORE

COUNCILOR KAREN HARRISON COUNCILOR PHILIP MONTARSI COUNCILOR BRYAN TEARMAN

CLERK-TREASURER PRESENT:

ERICA LYDEN-GIGER

TOWN ATTORNEY ABSENT:

PUBLIC PRESENT:

No Public Present

Council Vice President Gallamore called the meeting to order at 6:08 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance

No public was present.

Clerk-Treasurer Erica Lyden-Giger discussed the process of how she and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Lindsey Kelly completed the budget. They looked over historical data and current spending. Mrs. Lyden-Giger informed the Council that an appropriation reduction in MVH is necessary for the 2023 budget to be funded. An existing appropriation in MVH has an unobligated balance that will not be spent in 2022 since there will not be a paving project in 2022. It is necessary to make those funds available in 2023. Mrs. Lyden-Giger informed the Council that she will receive the 1782 Notice in November or December and will know at that time if the budget will be funded, but she believes it will be. The adoption meeting will be on Monday October 17, 2022 at 6:00 pm.

After discussion,

Councilor Bryan Tearman motioned to approve the 2023 budget on first reading. Councilor Phil Montarsi seconded the motion and passed unanimously. With no further business before the Prince's Lakes Town Council, Council President Nelson closed the public hearing at 6:15 P.M. Councilor seconded the motion and carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Council:

Luca Lydon-Diego

Erica Lyden-Giger

Clerk-Treasurer

Council Vice President Mike Gallamore

Councilor Karen Harrison

Councilor Philip Montarsi

Councilor Bryan Tearman